McDill Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 
Meeting Minutes    Ben Franklin Junior High
Tuesday September 15, 2009
Board of Directors Present: Jack Negaard, David Quick, Jeremy Slowinski, Krista Olson 
Additional Attendees:  Scott Provost – DNR, Paul Skawinski – Golden Sands RC&D
Jack Negaard called the meeting to order at 6:04 pm.  The meeting minutes from the meeting on July  7, 2009 were read and approved.  
Financial Report:  David Quick reviewed the expenses to date compared to budget for the Lake District.  Actual expenses for the year to date are $19,690.29 compared against the annual budget of $37,250, which leaves the Lake District $17,559.71 on the positive.  Expenses from the chemical treatment and 2nd part of the fish restocking have yet to be paid for the year.  The total assets to date are $79,645.78.
Invasive Plants/Milfoil Update:  Krista Olson, Paul Skawinski and Scott Provost reviewed the events of the last two months in response to the milfoil that was found and treated.  On 7/11 the first fragment was located in the South Channel, with the patch being located on 8/3.  There were several rounds of hand pulling and diving attempts to remove the milfoil, but the distance and amount of plants to cover was too large.  Bonestroo was contracted to complete the chemical treatment initially to the South Channel, but another patch was added to the treatment plan when it was found on 8/23.  All homeowners in affected areas were notified as required by law with a copy of the permit delivered to their home and a notice sign at their dock on the day of the treatment on 8/28.  The Olsons will continue to collect water samples for the DNR through the end of September to measure the effectiveness of the treatment over time.  Boating, irrigation, fishing, swimming, etc is now open to everyone again on McDill.  A big thank you to Golden Sands RC&D and all the volunteers who helped with the milfoil removal.  Paul also reviewed from his slide presentation how to identify milfoil and other common species.  If anyone spots milfoil they can report it to Greg and Krista Olson 344-1779, and better yet, take a GPS marking so the coordinate can be e-mailed to the DNR.    Scott recommends at this point that the Lake District continue with their current plant management strategy.  
North and South Channel Water Quality/Shoreline Buffers:  Many complaints of the large amount of weed growth in the channels has come to the attention of the board this summer, with requests to address the issue.  One of the main causes of excess weed growth is the amount of direct nutrient run off from properties into the lake caused by having manicured lawn to the water’s edge.  A presentation on shoreline buffers was presented, with the proposal for the Lake District to adopt a voluntary shoreline buffer percentage.  The buffer must be 10% of the total length from the shoreline/rocking to the house, with a minimum buffer of 1' and a maximum needed buffer of 35'.  All property owners are allowed 30' of shoreline for riparian right away to maintain as they desire with lawn without buffer, plantings, etc as long as they follow all DNR guidelines and regulations.  Property owners are encouraged to have larger buffers if they desire, but the 10% rule would be the minimum set by the Lake District.  No further rocking of shorelines on McDill will be allowed as it destroys the habitat for the weevil which eats milfoil and other wildlife.  There are shoreline restoration programs available from the state to help homeowners remove rocking and restore shorelines that help pay the majority of the expense.  Homeowners can also just stop mowing the area from where the shoreline or rocking ends to the length needed for their buffer, making the cost of adopting buffers free.  A buffer incentive rebate on annual Lake District fees may be considered to encourage homeowners to adopt buffers.   
Turbine Update:  Jeremy Slowinski and crew installed the demo turbine on 7/4 in the North corner of the Heffron Channel and removed it after 2 weeks.  Resident feedback was that the units helped with clearing the duck weed/mill weed aka algae problem in the channel.  After the milfoil issue was discovered all work on the turbine project was put on hold since the milfoil needs to be addressed first before applying for a permit for the turbines.  Electrical needs for the units still need to be determined.   

Dock Update:  The dock project will not be pursued through the Lake District due to strong view points on the issue both supporting and against the project.  The Izaak Walton League is instead considering assisting with the dock project to instead provide a handicap fishing pier to provide fishing access.  
The next meeting is set for September 15th at 6:00 pm at Ben Franklin Junior High.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 pm.   

Meeting Minutes respectfully submitted by Krista Olson, Secretary
